Trenton, Florida

September 15, 1992


The Gilchrist County School Board met in special session on Tuesday, September 15, 1992 at 7:00 P.M. in the Commissioners Board Room at the Gilchrist County Courthouse for a Transportation Workshop with the following members present:

Gary Rexroat, Chairman of the Board

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Ronnie Smith

James “Buddy” Vickers

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was transacted:

TRANSPORTATION WORKSHOP


The superintendent, school board attorney, and transportation director were in attendance in addition to the board.


Also in attendance were bus drivers Tommy Brown, Wanda O’Steen, Warren Lovett, Andy Boswell, and Allen O’Steen.  Interested citizens in attendance were Mrs. Vanthaul, Leslie Harson, Alvis Hilliard, Kathy Gill and Karen Todd.


The superintendent spoke to the transportation changes.  He stated there were three reasons for addressing changes in spur routes and the one mile limit from school to students home.  One reason was because of length of time students are on the bus on the morning route, the time students are on the bus in the afternoon, the cost and the safety of students.  Several of the problems presented at the September 1, 1992 regular school board meeting had been corrected.


Horace Hart, Transportation Director, explained requirements for bus driver certification for the commercial drivers license.  The board was told that there were three people that were certified bus drivers – two of these people did not want the temporary bus route job and he thought the third person may not want it.  He would check with him to see if he would be willing to drive the route.  Horace explained that he had taken care of the Travers and Roberts problems among others.  Also, since the county road crew is providing upkeep of the road in Mrs. Vanthal and Mrs. Todd’s area we would go back to the old route to solve that problem beginning September 16, 1992.  Horace also explained how he had overcome some other problem areas and relieved the overloads on certain other routes.  There were 16 out of county students that made for overloads on one route.


Alvis Hilliard, citizen of Gilchrist County, expressed concern about a 13 year old girl being picked up on Highway 26 west of Trenton because of safety.


Board members and the Superintendent asked questions and made statements in relation to safety of students.

Mrs. Kathy Gill pointed out the possible hazard on highway 347 and 47.

These items related to bus routes are to be corrected.


The board states that they wanted the temporary Bell bus route in the north end of the county to start this week to relieve the overloads of the buses in that area.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the board it adjourned.
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